
 

 
 

SOMERSET COUNTY COUNCIL 
DISTRICT OF MENDIP 

PARISHES OF LEIGH-ON-MENDIP AND MELLS  
 

Temporary Closure of Parts of Footpaths FR 8/24 and FR 10/1 
 

TAKE NOTICE that in pursuance of Section 14(1) of the Road Traffic Regulations Act 1984, as 
amended by the Road Traffic (Temporary Restrictions) Act 1991, the County Council of Somerset 
have made an Order PROHIBITING ALL TRAFFIC from proceeding along part of Footpath FR 8/24 
from its junction with Footpath FR 10/1 at the parish boundary and running in a south westerly 
direction for 17 metres and Footpath FR 10/1 from its junction with footpath FR 8/24 at the parish 
boundary and running in a north easterly direction for 4 metres due to the likelihood of danger to the 
public whilst the new vehicle access is being constructed to Halecombe Quarry on Limekiln Lane. 
 
The Order will become effective on 1 April 2019 and will remain in force for six months although the 
path is only likely to be closed for 2 weeks. 
 

ALTERNATIVE ROUTE 
Whilst the path is closed an alternative route will be available on the northern side of the 
footpath. 
         
For further details about the closure please contact Neil Forsythe – Tarmac UK on 01373 812800  
 
PATRICK FLAHERTY Chief Executive          4 April 2019 

 


